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UPCOMING EVENTS 
ALL EVENTS 

Weekly Newsletter -  Issue #62.10 

F U R Z E PLATT  FOCUS 

Monday 9th November - Friday 13th November 2020 

SPORTS CALENDAR 

PTFA 

Some of our upcoming events may change due to the 
current situation (eg virtual or adjusted events). Full details 
will be sent out nearer the time of the specific event. 

Cont. on page 2 

NEXT WEEK (WEEK 1) 

TERM TWO 

TUES 1 

DECEM BER    
Year 12 Progress Reports Published All Day 

THURS 10 

DECEM BER    

Year 12 Parents’ and Students’ 

Consultation  

Information will be uploaded to our 

website 

 

FRI 11 

DECEM BER    

Years 9, 11 & 13 Progress Reports 

Published 
All Day 

WEDS 16 

DECEM BER  
Years 7 & 8 Progress Reports Published All Day 

FRI 18 

DECEM BER  
End of term  

MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  
 

 

Dear Students, Parents and Carers, 

 

Schooling During Lockdown 

This week students watched a video 

message from me explaining the 

importance of our community 

working together, how we keep each 

other safe and what happens should 

we have symptoms or a positive test. 

Many students have expressed appreciation for being 

directly informed of this information and I hope this resulted 

in some good conversations at home. 

In response to messages this week, one Year 9 student 

observed that they and their friends are unsettled. They are 

asking why they are the ones sent to school when the rest of 

the country is in lockdown? It is a sentiment we are 

addressing in school, but I also wanted to share it with our 

wider community so you can address such concerns with 

our young people. 

 

Remembrance 

On Wednesday the school fell silent at 11am to remember 

those who lost their lives in the service of their country. I 

would like to thank our community for the respect they 

showed. 

 

Online Parent Evenings 

Thank you to all parents and carers for their feedback on the 

online parent evenings we have held so far. Some parents 

and carers have loved the experience so much they have 

asked to continue this after Covid restrictions are lifted. 

Online parent evenings will continue for the foreseeable 

future and should give many more parents and carers the 

chance to experience them. Please do fill in the evaluations 

THURS 26 

NOVEM BE R    

Sixth Form Virtual Open Evening 

Information will be uploaded to our 

website 

 

MON 30 

NOVEM BE R     
Year 10 Progress Reports Published  All Day 

MON 7 

DECEM BER    
INSET DAY All Day 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
http://www.furzeplatt.com/calendar/?calid=4&pid=11&viewid=10
http://www.furzeplatt.com/
https://twitter.com/furze_platt
https://www.facebook.com/furzeplattsenior/
http://www.furzeplatt.com/calendar/?calid=3&pid=11&viewid=4
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=The+PTFA&pid=41
https://www.linkedin.com/authwall?trk=gf&trkInfo=AQF9_V6ku4-wdgAAAXUswoFQyYkpaGsTvbcuScVxPhjzNpXbQfpVvWmtz3WqEsd09SvpX5mbPTXW1VFBmVNwr_jzEsrc0iNBb586055SxkJN2GeCjtmnesrsuvA_YcFqHwgqtho=&originalReferer=https://www.google.com/&sessionRedirect=https%3A%2F%2F
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sent after the event so we can identify whether this is a 

change you would like to be made permanent. 

 

Good Luck Year 11 

Finally, good luck to all our Year 11 students in their 

PPEs next week. I hope that they get all the results their 

efforts deserve. 

 

Take care and keep safe.  

 Dr Andrew J Morrison (BA Hons, PGCE, MA, PhD) 

 

 

IMPORTANT NEWS 

We are moving to ParentMail for online payments and 

communications! 

From Tuesday 1
st 

December we will be using +Pay on 

ParentMail, instead of WisePay, for online payments 

(including lunch money) and communications.  

ParentMail is used by thousands of schools across the 

country, has great functionality and is simple to use. 

You’ll be able to login to ParentMail on your computer, 

tablet or smartphone. If you have an Android or Apple 

smartphone, you can download the free ParentMail App 

so that you can make easy, online payments on the go. 

More details to follow. 

All remaining monies on your child’s WisePay account will 

be transferred over to ParentMail on December 1
st
. 

Next week we will be emailing or texting you with a link to 

register with ParentMail. Registration is quick and simple 

and we’ll need all parents to register by the end of 

November to ensure you can top up lunch money and 

make payments online by 1st December. 

 

INSET DAY 

Monday 7
th

 December 

 

Please note there is an INSET Day on Monday 7
th
 

December. 

 

SIXTH FORM VIRTUAL OPEN EVENING 

Open for applications from Friday 27
th 

November 

Full details will be uploaded to our website by Thursday 

26
th
 November. 

Please click here for a welcome message from Mr Ging, 

Head of Sixth Form: 

 

COLLECTION OF YEAR 11 AND 

YEAR 13 ART GCSE AND GCE 

COURSEWORK 2020 

Due to the present nationwide ‘lockdown’, there are 

restrictions at school set up to minimise third parties 

coming on to the school site. Regrettably, it is therefore 

not possible for students and parents to collect Year 11 

and Year 13 GCSE and GCE Art coursework. The date 

set by the government for a return to ‘normal’ activity is 2
nd

 

December. I will confirm the new collection procedure for 

coursework just after this date. Thank you for your 

patience 

Mr B Goswell - Head of Art and Design 

 

Thursday 26th November 

WELCOME MESSAGE FROM HEAD OF SIXTH FORM 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.furzeplatt.com/news/?pid=3&nid=1&storyid=1566
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NAMING KIT AND BELONGINGS 

Please can we ask you to ensure ALL items your 

child brings to school are named.  

If items are named the chances of them being reunited with 

their owner are far greater.   

If your child has lost any items, please ask them to visit Lost 

Property; can you also ask them to check that they bring 

home their own PE kits and do not inadvertently pick up 

anything that is not theirs. 

By purchasing name labels you can also raise money for our 

school using the code here and choose ‘Furze Platt Senior 

School PTFA SL6’ at the checkout (more details in our PTFA 

section near the end of this newsletter): 

Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

MANAGING COVID SAFELY – ENGLISH 

AND MEDIA 

Within these sessions our main aims were to inform and 

empower our students with the knowledge to understand the 

school measures for COVID 19 and to act safely in and 

outside of school, whilst also giving students a creative and 

reflective outlet during these challenging times – a safe 

space to discuss and think about how they are feeling. 

We have a different focus each week and will include these 

in the upcoming newsletters. 

 

 

WE WILL REMEMBER THEM 

 

Furze Platt alumna Hannah Trueman (18) was chosen to 

lay the wreath on behalf of 1st Maidenhead Sea Scouts on 

Remembrance Sunday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

- LEST WE FORGET - HTTPS://WWW.EASY2NAME.COM/ 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.easy2name.com/
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HOW TO APPLY FOR FREE SCHOOL MEALS 

 

OUR THEATRE CAMPAIGN 

 

Please click below to see an article in FundEd magazine 

detailing fundraising efforts for our new Theatre.  Thank 

you so much to everyone who donated, we couldn’t have 

done it without your generosity! 

 

CRIMINOLOGY YEAR 13 

 

With additional safety precautions we were still able to run 

our workshops for Criminology Year 13 students to help 

them understand Unit 3 of the course, i.e. Processing 

Forensic Evidence. Students had a chance to see some 

forensic equipment used while collecting and analysing the 

evidence. We analysed fibres and hair samples, and used 

various methods of identifying blood on a prop shirt. Well 

done to Suhayb, who volunteered to be dressed as a 

Scene of Crime Officer. Next week, we will continue our 

forensic unit looking at fingerprints, which will be another 

opportunity for students to do some practical work in a safe 

FUNDED MAGAZINE ARTICLE 

manner. A big thank you to the Science Department for 

allowing us to use their classroom and equipment.   

Pictured Suhayb Reghif while doing his research. 

Miss R Paradowska, Head of Criminology and Psychology 

 

REMINDERS: 

 

FREE SCHOOL MEALS 

For more details please click on the link below: 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=How+to+apply+for+Free+School+Meals&pid=103
https://content.yudu.com/web/3z42w/0A3z453/FundEdAutumn2020/html/index.html?page=32&origin=reader
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Cont. on 6 

Contact us 

Email: ptfa@furzeplatt.net |  Facebook: facebook.com/fpssptfa  

Charity Number 287878  

APPEAL - looking for ONLINE participants… 

As you are aware Charities are missing out on vital funds due 

to the current climate and our school is no different. 

Fortunately, we are not asking you to ‘man’ a Fair Stall, sell 

raffle tickets or refreshments (hooray I hear you say!) but we 

are pleading with you to help us immediately, online, by 

joining the 200 Club AND registering with our partners below 

to earn donations. These are the only fundraising 

opportunities available to us at the moment.   

Currently the PTFA have a number of funding requests from 

school departments that are unable to be fulfilled right now, 

because we do not have the immense participation we could 

achieve. The school budget is being stretched every month 

and without any significant income forthcoming, it means 

more requests could be refused. To put things into 

perspective, our school contains approx.1400 students yet 

only 103 families contribute to the PTFA or to school directly, 

to raise funds. There is a clear benefit to our children having 

functioning, up-to-date equipment to enable effective learning 

and to perform class tasks, assessments and exams 

successfully. We all want our children to do well, so why not 

give them every chance?  

Please allow us to earn donations online and fundraise with 

your fingertips, by choosing Furze Platt Senior School PTFA 

via:  

What’s coming up?  

A virtual online Family Quiz, a 200 Club Draw, Amazon 

Wishlists and PTFA meetings are in the pipeline before 

SMILE.AMAZON.CO.UK 

200 CLUB: ANNUAL PAYMENT (£57 PER YEAR) 

200 CLUB: MONTHLY PAYMENT (£5 PER MONTH) 

EASYFUNDRAISING.CO.UK 

Christmas, although please get in touch with your ideas 

and thoughts by email:  ptfa@furzeplatt.net or message 

us through facebook.com/fpssptfa 

Gotta be in it to win it! Draw being made soon so join 

The 200 Club today 

This Club is the easiest way to fundraise for the PTFA. 

The Club runs 4 draws per year and you could win £200 

cash per number. Your winnings are made by bank 

transfer very soon after each draw so there’s no 

hanging around. The PTFA and school could earn 

£6000+ per year if everyone joined paying £5 per 

month. You’re in control of the payments by direct debit, 

there’s no contract (like your energy or phone!) and 

there’s no spam emails either (we haven’t got time to 

send them!). So it’s a Win Win situation and we sorely 

need to you click through here now to join:  

 

Anyone shop online? Then you could Donate for 

FREE wherever you shop….. 

Given there are hundreds of ‘deal days’, social 

distancing requirements and Christmas is fast 

approaching, please, please, please, register Furze 

Platt Senior School PTFA as your Charitable 

Organisation with Smile.Amazon.co.uk and 

Easyfundraising.org.uk  

 

 

 

Here’s the link to our latest string-to-our-bow -  

200 CLUB: ANNUAL PAYMENT (£57 PER YEAR) 

200 CLUB: MONTHLY PAYMENT (£5 PER MONTH) 

SMILE.AMAZON.CO.UK 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
mailto:ptfa@furzeplatt.net
https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa
https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/287878-0
https://donorbox.org/furze-platt-senior-school-ptfa-200-club-annual
https://donorbox.org/furze-platt-senior-school-ptfa-200-club-monthly
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/furzeplattsenior/
mailto:ptfa@furzeplatt.net
https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa
https://donorbox.org/furze-platt-senior-school-ptfa-200-club-annual
https://donorbox.org/furze-platt-senior-school-ptfa-200-club-monthly
https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/287878-0
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Cont. on page 7 

Early Black Friday deals expire Thursday 19
th
 November, 

so take advantage asap!  

When first visiting smile.amazon.co.uk, please select our 

organisation, Furze Platt Senior School PTFA.  Amazon 

will give us 0.5% of your net purchase price (excluding 

VAT and other shipping fees) of eligible AmazonSmile 

purchases.  

Plus when you shop on Amazon, eBay, Argos, M&S, John 

Lewis & Partners, Compare The Market and thousands of 

other retailers, the PTFA will earn a percentage of your 

shop. Register NOW with your email address, it’ll take just 

2 minutes and it’s a winning situation for both of us...what’s 

not to like?!  

Secondhand Uniform for Sale – who needs spares or 

replacements?   

We still have a healthy stock of very good condition 

uniform (daywear and PE) plus some 

footwear at very reasonable prices. 

Payment can be made by bank 

transfer or by cash. Please email or 

message us your sizes and we’ll get 

your order bagged up, ready for 

collection:  

 

 

email: ptfa@furzeplatt.net  

or message through facebook.com/

fpssptfa 

 

EASYFUNDRAISING.CO.UK 

Labelling Uniform – wanna build a snowman?  

We know there’s a Lost Property Mountain building. During 

the difficult circumstances, the only clean, safe and secure 

way of retrieving your property is by naming EVERYTHING! 

Therefore, if you’re buying labels (not just clothing ones) 

would greatly appreciate your purchase from Easy2name 

because the PTFA will earn commission. Just choose 

‘Furze Platt Senior School PTFA SL6’ at the checkout – 

there’s no special code to remember either!  

Matched Funding/Community Support  

Do you recognise your employer? If so, please make 

enquiries regarding their charitable scheme. We were 

awarded £14,000 last year from various companies. Our 

registered charity, Furze Platt Senior School PTFA and 

number 287878 will be required, plus some other details so 

please contact us: ptfa@furzeplatt.net or message us 

through facebook.com/fpssptfa 

 

Donations - Ad hoc or One Off  

Should you or anyone you know wish to make a donation 

without joining The 200 Club or purchasing lots of 

Secondhand Uniform or labels, then we would be delighted 

HTTPS://WWW.EASY2NAME.COM/ 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/287878-0
mailto:ptfa@furzeplatt.net
https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa
https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/furzeplattsenior/
mailto:ptfa@furzeplatt.net
https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa
https://www.easy2name.com/
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and enormously grateful to receive your electronic 

payments. There is no contract or regular debit unless you 

specify otherwise. For our bank details please email us: 

ptfa@furzeplatt.net or message us through facebook.com/

fpssptfa 

 

Gift Aid – as if by magic, every £1 becomes £1.25!  

We are a Registered Charity, number 287878, and entitled 

to reclaim thousands of pounds from the HMRC, so please 

always tick ‘Yes’ when asked. 

WWW.COPASTURKEYS.CO.UK 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
mailto:ptfa@furzeplatt.net
https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa
https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa
http://www.copasturkeys.co.uk/
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APPLYING FOR PRIMARY SCHOOL ENTRY? 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
http://www.rbwm.gov.uk/
mailto:admissions@achievingforchildren.org.uk

